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August 12, 2019 William J. Dodge
Tel: (802) 846-8395
wdodgedrm.com

Via Federal Express and Electronic Mail
State ofNew Hampshire
Public Utilities Commission - I
AUn: Debra A. Rowland, Executive Director
21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10
Concord, NH 0330 1-2429
executive.director@puc.nh.gov

Re: DT 19-109
Vermont Transco LLC
Petition for License to Construct and Maintain Fiber Optic Cable Across Connecticut
River and Sugar River in the City of Claremont
Petition Supplement — Section 10 Letter of Permission

Dear Ms. Howland:

On behalf of Vermont Transco LLC (“VT Transco”), this letter is submitted in connection with
the petition in the above-referenced docket dated June 1 1 , 2019. Attached to this letter and
marked as Exhibit 7 is a Section 10 Letter of Permission dated as of August 9, 2019 from the
U.S. Army Corps ofEngineers, authorizing the installation ofthe fiber optic cable across the
Connecticut River (“LOP”). Given the LOP, VT Transco seeks to delete and replace the
statement in Paragraph 30 ofthe Petition as follows:

30. VT Transco has received a Letter ofPermission from the U.S. Army Corps
of Engineers pursuant to Section 10 of the federal Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899
for the portion ofthe Project spanning the Connecticut River.

We trust that this supplement and the LOP will assist in processing the petition. As mentioned in
the original petition, VT Transco is hoping to complete the work this September when conditions
are optimal. We thank the Commissioners and staff in advance for their review

Sincerely,

:; %‘ 7/
William J. Dodgy

WJD:tmr

Attachment: Exhibit 7 [ACOE Letter ofPermission, 08.09.20 191

cc: S. Mark Sciarrotta, Esq., Assistant General Counsel, Vermont Electric Cooperative, Inc.
(via e-mail Mark Sciarrotta msciarrota@velco.com)
Office ofthe Consumer Advocate (via e-mail: ocalitigation(oca.nh.gov)
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